 Durham County Women’s Commission (DCWC) Minutes
1/23/17
Present: Zion Tankard, Ruebe Holmes, Joelle Carter, Sandra Howell, Lisa Gabriel, Doreen Johnson. Shauna Johnson, Kristen Powers, Anna Davis, Kim Cameron and Dionne Hines (County Manager’s Office)
Absent: Rosa Anderson, Shelia Arias, Anna Davis, Tanya Mitchell
The meeting was called to order 6:04 p.m. by Commissioner Tankard. She mentioned that the minutes from the last meeting would be approved at the end of the meeting.
Treasurer’s Report (Commissioner Johnson)

Commissioner Johnson reported that our current balance is $156.03. Commissioner noted that from this funding Women’s Local to Global Event-$50 toward the table centerpieces. Commissioner Tankard indicated that we also needed to decide what type of gift/award would be presented to the Outstanding Woman event. 
Commissioner Zion then transitioned to welcoming our newest Commissioner, Anna Davis.  Each member went around the table to introduce themselves, along with their years of service to the Commission, to the Anna.

DCWC Steering Committee (Commissioners Johnson and Holmes)

1) The Cost of Being a Woman in NC presentation/link. The purpose is to learn more about women in poverty. (Commissioner Holmes)
2) Women NC Summit will be held on September 16, 2017-Save the Date! No location is available as of yet. (Commissioner Holmes)
3) Recap and summary of the 2017 Women’s March. Protests were held across the nation and in the world. 3.3 million (approximately) participated and DC, Los Angeles, New York, Seattle and they were protesting women’s right, immigrant rights, civil rights and LGBTQA rights. Washington, DC was the focal point and more than 500,000 were in attendance. Cities such as London, Nairobi, and Tokyo had protests as well. (Commissioner Holmes)
Commissioner Carter inquired about the organizers of the Women’s March.  Chairwoman Tankard shared that she read a report that two women who participated in the inauguration stated that women need to have a march and they began to organize. If she finds the report, Commissioner Tankard will share with the members.

4) Commissioner Johnson shared information about a program entitled, “Beyond Gun Violence”. The event is sponsored by NC Council of Churches and will be held on 1/27 & 1/28.
NC Women’s Commission Brunch-April 18th, 2017:  Location: John O’Daniel Exchange (This Date May Change to April 1st at 10am)
Commissioner Tankard mentioned the NC Commission of Women held a conference call. The main purpose of the call is to bring together all the women commissions across the State to organize, mobilize and create strategy. The brunch may be changed to April 1st and Commissioner Tankard will keep us posted on the details. Members were invited to participate by bringing a dish or literature to distribute to participants. Responses have already been received from Charlotte, Greensboro, Raleigh, and the City Mayor and a number of Durham commissioners have indicated that they would like to attend. Chairwoman Tankard acknowledged that we should be excited because the Durham Women’s Commission is leading this effort.
There was discussion around the size of the crowd and program format. Commissioner Tankard noted that this will be a small gathering (no more than 20 people) to have discussion regarding critical issues.
NCCU Women’s Awareness Day: April 8, 2017-8:30 a.m.-5:00 p.m. Location: Brite Institute
Commissioner Johnson presented information on NCCU’s Women’s Health Day. The programming committee already had enough speakers for the event but will allow for the Commission to facilitate a gift card raffle.  The committee did note that we could also still have a table or booth to share information. We have been invited to volunteer with various aspects of the program throughout the day. The Durham Commission will donate a gift card for a raffle.
The focus is health and well-being for women. Commissioner Holmes reported that in previous years they move groups of participants around to visit various tables. Free mammograms and other assessments are just a few of the services offered. 

Commissioner Doreen Johnson mentioned that in previous years were developed and distributed a survey to the group. Commissioner Tankard encouraged those who are interested in volunteering should respond to an all email to get more information.
There was conversation about how we should approach getting funding for the gift card. Dionne recommended connecting with the Michelle Parker Evans (Clerk’s office) to find out the best way to go about this process.
Local to Global Women’s Event-February 23, 2017, 6pm-9pm, Human Services Building 414 E. Main Street (Tickets are $25)
Commissioner Tankard distributed a rough draft of the event to the group. She indicated that this was a very rough draft but should give a good timeframe of when key aspects of the program would occur. One of the key items from our previous meeting with Ms. Beth Dehghan was to identify ways to more meaningfully engage faculty, staff and students of the NCCU community. Dr. Youngblood, who was a panelist for our Women’s Forum last year, is teaching a course at NCCU and it is embedded in issues around women’s rights. She is not only interested in attending the event but also sponsoring a few of her students. Commissioner Roberson suggested that we also find a way to make Dr. Youngblood one of the presenters but ultimately this is not our decision.
Commissioner Tankard asked for volunteers for various needs for the program (e.g. registration, guest services, decorations, etc.). Music, good speakers and food have all been confirmed. The program committee is contacting individuals from across the State.  Over the past years, they have had over 150 to 230 people attend this event. The planners would like for up to 300 people to attend this event. The speaker will be Durham’s Commissioner Howington.  We have been allocated 10 minutes on the program to present the award and have asked that the recipients not provide a thank you speech.
Outstanding Woman Award 2017 Nominee Vote & Discussion

Commissioner Tankard distributed copies of the nomination materials to the group for review and discussion.  Ms. Cora Cole-McFadden and Ms. Camryn Smith were the two nominees for the award. Commissioner Cameron alluded to the criteria for the award winner and encouraged the members to read the materials thoroughly and suggested that Commissioner Tankard call for the vote.  There was a robust discussion about the two nominees, particularly their background, community involvement and etc.  Commissioner Howell strongly emphasized that the award should be for women working and contributing to the community and not already in positions of power (e.g. Councilpersons, etc.). Commissioner Tankard inserted that because she nominated one of the nominees that she would not participate in the vote. Commissioner Cameron offered to accept questions about both questions based on your knowledge about their work in the community.
Commissoner Tankard called for the vote on the two nominees. The vote for Camryn Smith was unanimous from the group.  Vice Chair Cameron agreed to email her and let Ms. Smith know about the award and agreed to sponsor tickets for the honoree if the planning committee will not. Vice Chair Cameron reminded the group that we needed to provide a certificate or some type of award. Commissioner Cameron offered that she has a nice frame and paper for the certificate and that Dionne could help design the certificate for the event. There was discussion around also providing a gift certificate, plaque or gift card along with certificate. Commissioner Cameron shared the importance of having a memoir where recipients could constantly be reminded of their acknowledgements. 
Commissioner Carter offered a recommendation of writing a press release to acknowledge the Ms. Smith’s recognition. Commissioner Cameron suggested that the planning organization develop this correspondence and send out to the appropriate media outlets. 

Commissioner Tankard concluded the Outstanding Woman Award and asked the members to review the minutes from the last meeting for approval and voting. Commissioner Johnson moved to accept the November meeting minutes and Commissioner D. Johnson seconded. Motion carried. 
Commissioner Tankard asked for additional questions or ideas. Commissioner Carter inquired about t-shirts and pins for the Commission. Tankard shared that now that we have all 15 members we can consider purchasing items along with our new budget in the coming year.

Commissioner Tankard adjourned the meeting at 6:57 p.m.

Respectfully submitted

Joelle Davis Carter, Secretary

Durham Women’s Commission

